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HEMISPHERIC MEETING: PRIVATE SECTOR LEADERS AND THEIR CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE AREAS OF DEMOCRACY AND JOB CREATION
“Delivering the Benefits of Democracy Through Job Creation: The Role of the Private Sector,” was the title of the meeting of executives and businesses representatives held in Buenos Aires, Argentina on November 2, 2005, prior to the IV Summit of the Americas.
Given the central role of the private sector in the creation of employment and prosperity, this forum was planned to allow members of the business community to contribute ideas and initiatives to assist in achieving the development goals of the Hemisphere. The meeting was endorsed and supported by the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Argentina and the OAS General Secretariat.
The goal of this meeting was to strengthen the role of the private sector as an engine for the creation of new jobs and as a facilitator in the cooperation with governments to contribute to the fulfillment of the objectives established by the leaders at the Summits. During the event, the base documents for the creation of a “Private Sector Network of the Americas” were discussed. 

Distinguished entrepreneurs and government representatives participated in the forum, including the Minister of Foreign Relations of Argentina, Rafael Bielsa; the OAS Secretary General, José Miguel Insulza; the Vice-President of Panama, Mr. Samuel Lewis Navarro; the Vicepresident of Argentina, Daniel Scioli; the US Secretary of Commerce, Carlos Gutiérrez; the Vice President of the Western Hemisphere Affairs of the US Chamber of Commerce, John Murphy; the President of the Corporación Andina de Fomento, Enrique García; CEMEX President and CEO, Lorenzo Zambrano, and the President of Pollo Campero from Guatemala, Juan Luis Bosch.
Prior to this event, in June 2005, within the framework of the XXXV OAS General Assembly, the Private Sector Forum: “Delivering the Benefits of Democracy Through Increased Competitiveness”, was held in Fort Lauderdale, Florida. 

In Argentina, the OAS Assistant Secretary General, Ambassador Albert R. Ramdin, at his opening speech, supported the initiative of launching a Private Sector Network in the Hemisphere. He also highlighted the key objectives of the OAS Charter of promoting equality and social and economic development. Likewise, he called upon this initiative to have “an inclusive approach, in which all the regions, subregions and private sector representative organizations can participate in the network’s orientation, scope and activities.”
The Declaration resulting from this meeting reaffirmed the objective of strengthening public-private alliances within a permanent forum, in coordination with the Organization of American States, to find solutions to the challenges faced by countries of the Hemisphere, in their efforts to create jobs and deliver the benefits of democracy.

For more information about the final declaration, the agenda and other details please visit: www.dialogoempresario.org.
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